2011 BC Senior Baseball AGM
Attendance: Wayne Florko-Kootenays,  Mike Jones-Nanaimo, Steve Boutang-BCBUA, Brian Briscoe-PMBL, Geoff White-OMBL, Jim Maniago- Secretary, Patrick Nahirney-Victoria, Dale Balance-Nanaimo, Larry Seminoff, Commissioner, Cory Therrien-PG, Adam Norn-PG, Lance Brommeland-PG, John Berry-BCBUA/Baseball BC, Steve McCrea-PMBL.
1. Called to Order:
 9:00pm, Chippy Winger Pub, Kelowna, BC.

2. Approval of Agenda: moved to be approved by Geoff, 2nd by Mike J.

3. 2010 AGM Minutes: accepted after 2 clerical corrections. Moved to be accepted by Dale, 2nd Patrick.
4. Business Arising from Minutes:


L. Mainland was not able to host this year’s provincial tournament. Burnaby/Coquitlam weren’t interested and Langley could not secure a park. They switched in the order with the Okanagan, will now host in 2014. 

Some question remains on where the lost PWB banner is, last seen in Nanaimo.

5. Provincial Tourn. Draw:
Distributed with various playoff models…no questions. 

Larry presented the option of having the 8 best teams at provincials (i.e. no Grand Forks, Quesnel, etc).  Discussion around when to use this and when the region can present 2 solid teams for provincial competition.  Agreed that it’s up to the host, when they can’t declare a 2nd team then the highest seeded team from the year before will send the extra team. Currently there are 2 regions (PMBL and OMBL) that have viable leagues to send an extra team. 


*Motion put forward by Brian Briscoe that when the host declares no 2nd team for the provincial tournament, that spot will be filled with the highest seeded league from the year before’s tournament. 2nd-Adam Norn. Vote-4 for, 2 against.  Approved.

* PG declared no host team for next year. Therefore, the highest seeded 2nd team from this year’s tournament (either Coquitlam or Kelowna) will send the extra team next year to PG. If it’s Kelowna-OMBL sends 2 teams to PG. If it’s Coq, PMBL sends all 3 teams.


Geoff discussed the appearance of inequity. PMBL has 3 teams, they get 2 provincial births. OMBL has 3 teams, they get 1 provincial birth. Discussion revolved around the strength of the PMBL historically and that’s the rationale for 2 births. If the strength of the programs changes this can be reevaluated.

6. Umpires:
Slide or Avoid Rule is in place.


10 run rule after 5 innings.



American League Rules, no runner for the catcher allowed.


*Motion by Geoff White to remove the slide or avoid rule. Discussion around teams playing without it all year, why use it now. Discussion around the safety of players and guys having to go to work after playing. Vote: 3 for, 3 against. Larry breaks the tie to keep slide or avoid as this keeps us in line with National/W. Canada baseball rules. Defeated.
7. Commissioner’s Report:
Presented by Larry, moved to be accepted. 2nd, David L.


Larry’s report was circulated. No real discussions/concerns.
8. Asst. Commissioners’ Report:



David L. was not present. No report was available.

Jim S’s Interior Report was presented & read by Larry and circulated. 

No comments or questions arose from the report.  Larry moved for this report to be accepted, 2nd Jim M.
9. Treasurer’s Report:     Dave Kirk was unable to attend but sent his report which was presented by Larry. No financial statement is ready at this point as the cost of Nationals is not finalized. It will be forwarded once that is done. No foreseeable concerns. Report moved to be accepted by David L., 2nd-Wayne.
10. Post Provincial Competition: 

Nationals: Burnaby is going this year to Chatham, NB to defend their title. The winner of provincials this year will go to PG in 2012. PG won the bid after a close vote over Trail and Kelowna. Kelowna has bid for 2013, Trail is unsure if they will do the same. John reports that the rotation for hosting is now ended. The committee will award in 3 year increments so Kelowna could be awarded 2015.

Trail will host WCBA in 3 weeks. Vernon will be the BC rep as no other team expressed interest. Burnaby will be at Nationals, Langley will head to GFI 3 days later as will Kamloops. Victoria is not interested in participating, neither is Kelowna, PG or Nanaimo. Good luck to Trail and Vernon and to Jim/Wayne on hosting a top notch tournament.


Hosting Rotation for WCBA:  PG, Okanagan, L.M., N. Island, Trail.

**note Victoria has been removed from the rotation due to their lack of interest in travelling to participate in other WCBA championships. They may re evaluate this. 2012 tournament will be hosted by Manitoba (?Winnipeg).
11. Correspondence:
None.
12: Membership Reports: Vic reports a strong house league and excitement around the Mavericks now with new leadership. L. Mainland remains with 3 teams. Nanaimo is the only team north of Victoria and no new prospects of teams from either of those regions despite 30+ teams in LMBL.
13. George Connolly Memorial: Will be presented to Mike Terris tomorrow night. Congrats to Mike, a long time supporter of baseball and senior baseball in Kelowna! PWB player of the year for 2010 was Scott Rhynold. He will also be presented with his award before the Coquitlam-Kelowna game tomorrow.
14. Provincial Tourn. 

Rotation: 2012-North, 13-Vic, 14-L. Mainland, 15-N. Isl., 16-Kootenays, 17-Okanagan.


Dale presented option of another format for the provincial tournament, similar to World Jr. tourn and Baseball Nationals. Positives for this presentation include all teams getting 3 games, 6 teams getting 4 games at least and no one having to play 3 games on the final day. Negatives include a team going 3-0 in round robin, losing and going home with only 1 loss. PG is to decide by Sept. 15 if they would like to look at using this option. 
15. Election of Officers: nominating committee chair— John Berry.

Commish- Geoff nominates Larry, 2nd Dale, no other noms. Larry accepted


A/C Coast- Geoff nominates David, 2nd Mike, no others, David will accept

A/C Int.-Geoff nominates Jim S., 2nd Jim M., no others, Jim S. let it be known he’ll stand

Treas.- Geoff nominates Dave K., 2nd Jim M., no others, Dave accepted in advance

Secr.- Geoff nominates Jim M., 2nd Dale, no others, Jim accepted

16. Insurance/Mem Fees: 


Moved by Geoff to stay the same ($500/team, $2000 max/league). 2nd Jim M. 
17. New Business: 


John Berry discussed the extreme cost of umpires at the provincial tournament to hosts outside of the L. Mainland. Both Trail and Kelowna have paid $$$ for travel the past 2 years. John discussed the option of 2 umpires for round robin games. This idea was turned down as it was agreed it lowers the quality. Both the executive and the umpires want the best guys out there. This sometimes is challenging as guys don’t want to travel and can stay in Vcr and work games at home instead. Next year likely won’t be an issue as provincials are in PG and can be used as a carrot to work Nationals later that month. Discussed the need for car pooling for travelling umpires so the host isn’t paying mileage to several cars. Discussed the reluctance of certain umpires working 3 games in a day. John will bring these concerns back to the BCBUA membership and look to work something out. 

Geoff raised discussion around increasing rosters to 25 for provincials. It was decided to keep things in line with Nationals and Westerns at 21. It also was agreed that a 25 man roster gives an unfair advantage to the “bigger markets”.
18. Adjournment: Jim moves to adjourn the meeting at 1040 pm, 2nd Wayne.

